
 
July 2, 2020 

 

Gaming Resumption Message from the IGB Administrator 
  

Dear Illinois Gaming Industry, 

  

To facilitate the resumption of video gaming and casino gambling across our state as a part of 

Phase 4 of the Restore Illinois plan, the Illinois Gaming Board (IGB) worked closely with the 

Illinois Department of Public Health (IDPH) and the Governor’s office to develop guidelines and 

protocols that protect the safety of the staff and patrons of the Illinois gaming industry. The July 

1 resumption of gaming was possible only because of the progress and sacrifices people all 

across Illinois made to contain the spread of the COVID-19 pandemic.  

  

To sustain our progress, the IGB reminds all video gaming locations, terminal operators and 

casinos of their obligation to abide by all applicable state and local laws, Executive Orders, 

Disaster Proclamations, IGB Resumption Protocols, Gaming Resumption Plans, and IDPH and 

CDC guidelines. Among other things, these requirements include wearing face coverings 

in gaming establishments and casinos, practicing social distancing, washing hands regularly, and 

following signage. A licensee’s failure to comply with COVID-19 health and safety 

requirements may result in discipline, up to and including license revocation. More importantly, 

disregard of such preventative measures and requirements could contribute to a resurgence of 

COVID-19 cases in Illinois and another potential suspension of gaming operations. That is a 

result nobody wants. We urge you not to let it happen. 

  

The IGB will continue to work diligently to protect the safety and integrity of 

Illinois gaming. We appreciate your ongoing cooperation with our efforts. 

  

  

Marcus D. Fruchter 

Administrator 

Illinois Gaming Board 

 


